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THE INTERNATIONAL GOVERNING BODY OF TRADITIONAL KARATE 

 
July 18, 2013 
 
 
To: All ITKF National Federation Members 
             
Dear Member, 
 
The ITKF Board of Directors meeting held in Greece on July 17, 2013 decided to uphold 
and maintain the previous decision to suspend the Traditional Karate Federation of 
Poland (PZKT), which by extension includes the disqualification of PZKT President, Mr. 
Wlodzimierz Kwiecinski as ITKF Vice President and any other official position he may 
have held within ITKF, on the grounds already circulated in letters dated June 24 and 
July 3. 
 
The ITKF Board of Directors also underlines the fact that the alleged “call” of an 
“Extraordinary General Meeting of ITKF” by PZKT and Mr. Kwiecinski for 
August 17, 2013 in Poland is null and void and any meeting that eventually takes 
place there will not be an ITKF activity. 
 
Furthermore, as PZKT’s “call” of such a meeting is a serious violation of the ITKF 
Constitution and was one of the grounds of PZKT’s suspension, any National Federation 
that will eventually attend that so-called “General Meeting” will be cooperating with 
PZKT’s destructive behavior and serious violations of ITKF’s Constitution and, as such, 
will be subject to disciplinary action on the same grounds. 
 
We expect all National Federation members of ITKF to uphold and respect the ITKF 
Constitution and the principles contained therein. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

  
Richard Jorgensen, Chairman 
International Traditional Karate Federation 
 
 
Cc: ITKF Board of Directors 
       PZKT 
 


